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Report Under the aegis of Campaign for Clean and Green Campus - October 
2024, a cleanliness drive was organized at the staffroom, Department 
of English, in keeping with the national programme of Swaach Bharat 
to promote a sense of hygiene for both staff and students. The 
initiative which was voluntary in nature aimed at raising awareness 
about the importance of cleanliness and foster a sense of 
responsibility among the college community. 

Some of the objectives of this activity were 1) To clean and organize 
the staffroom and create a pleasant atmosphere, 2) To engage students 
and teachers in collaborative efforts towards maintaining cleanliness 
and 3) To instill a sense of responsibility for cleanliness on campus 

The faculty met with the students and prepared a plan for organizing 
the staffroom. TYBA student Christie was assigned the responsibility 
to ensure effective execution of the cleanliness drive. Student 
volunteers including Tavia and Ridaa, both from SYBA, assembled at 
the staffroom and divided tasks among themselves. 

Activities included organizing files and office cum event material, 
arranging Wordsup deco and banners in boxes for safe storage and 
disposing of paper waste for the purpose of reuse and recycle. The 
activity included Geotag photographs before and after the cleanliness 
drive. There were 3 faculty and 06 students. The staffroom was 
significantly cleaner and more organized.  

The cleanliness drive in the college staffroom brought together 
students in a collaborative effort. It not only improved the physical 
environment but also reinforced the message of shared responsibility 
for cleanliness within the college community. 
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